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Dear Mr. Halllahan

I would like to submit my concerns about the Bill introduced into federal Parliament,
which seeks to abolish the position of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social
Justice Commissioner.

I am alarmed by the fact that the Bill proposes to restructure the Human Rights and
Equal Opportunity Commission and create three generalist Human Rights Commissioners to
replace the existing specialist commissioners.

I am even more concerned that under the Bill, none of the three Human Rights Commiss-
ioners would have specific responsibility for Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander
social justice issues. All the more remarkably, the Bill removes the present
(seemingly essential) requirement that the person appointed to the position of
Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Commissioner be required to have
significant experience in community life of Aboriginal persons or Torres Strait
Islanders. None of the proposed generalist Human Rights Commissioners will have to

meet this requirement.

The position of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice Co""issioner was
created in 1992 largely in response to the Royal Co""ission into Aboriginal Deaths in
Custody and HRECC's National Inquiry into Racist Violence. The role was created
specifically to ensure an ongoing national monitoring mechanism for the human rights

situation of Indigenous peoples.
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actually declined

I fail to see how the new arrangements proposed by the Government will increase the
chances of our country being a just society. In fact, I feel that this Bill sends
messages that the Government is turning its back on our indigenous people and making
it more difficult for them to secure justice. Hence, I urge the Senate Inquiry to
recommend that the position of Aboriginal and Torres Strait Islander Social Justice
Commissioner High Commissioner not be downgraded but in fact, that it be given more
support.

Yours Sincerely
Sister Susan Connelly
on behalf of the Sisters of St Joseph NSW Justice Committee
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